Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Zoom Meeting held on the 2nd September 2020
PRESENT:  Councillors Gavin Hamilton, David Plant, Christine Lewis, Barry Spittle and Steve Bagnall 
Graham Bould (Clerk). 
Three Parishioners 
41/20. Welcome & Public Session.
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Parish Council’s zoom meeting and in doing so enquired of any issues or concerns to be raised from the public. Parishioners present indicated they had joined the meeting to listen to the debate and had a particular interest in a by-pass for Norton and supported the up grading of the K6 phone box in the Village.
42/20.  Apologies for Absence: Cllr J Pigg (family commitments)  
43/20. Declarations of Interest: Cllr G Hamilton 02/02816/FUL.
44/20. Minutes of the meeting held on the 4th March 2020.
RESOLVED: that the minutes and actions of the meeting of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 1st July 2020 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman and returned to the Clerk 
45/20. Clerks Report.

The Clerk presented the circulated report for members to consider. In doing so a number of points were raised particularly with reference to a by-pass for Norton to be discussed more fully under Highways on the agenda. An outstanding site visit remains to be undertaken by the Clerk prior to the next meeting with the Parish Councils contractor to look at the condition of some of the assets within the Village in need of cleaning and repairs.
46/20. Welcome pack review.
Members agreed that the pack be refreshed and an updated version be promoted through the newsletter.

47/20. Planning Applications.
20/02816/FUL: The Leavenhalls, Stockton. Change of use from agricultural buildings to storage of classic and cherished cars. No Objections. 
48/20. Village Hall.
A re-scheduled socially distanced AGM has been arranged for Wednesday 9th September 2020, 7.30pm at the Village Hall. A number of Parishioners have already indicated their interest in getting involved and will attend the meeting.
49/20. Newsletter.

Progress has been good in terms of re-starting a quarterly newsletter balloted on via the Village face book page and called Norton Natter. A team of three has been established to produce copy, a delivery round has been established and Apley Estate have agreed to undertake a colour print run. Quarter page adverts are available at £40 for the twelve months. The Church, Estate and Police are contributing the first run with the copy deadline set for the 14th September 2020 to hit the letter boxes by the end of the month. Progress will be reviewed and reported upon at regular intervals. Members were please with the progress being made.
50/20. Highways and Footpaths.
1. A number of pot holes have been completed on Cheswardine Lane, RESOLVED that the Clerk follow up the un-adopted stretch with the Estate to repair.  Cllr J Pigg has completed the cleaning of the Village entrance gates on the A442 and has recommended that they are painted in the spring of 2021 which members agreed.
2. The footpath leading to Stockton Church past the South Lodge on the A442 has not been completed, Cllr B  Spittle will provide some pictures for  the Clerk to forward to Shropshire Highways.

3. After an in depth discussion focused on the A442 and a Norton by-pass the Parish Council Resolved a three point plan to be raised with Shropshire Council and the Police and Crime Commissioner as part of Shropshire Councils Local Plan consultations underway which concludes at 5pm on the 30th September 2020.
i. Continues to support the case for a by-pass for Norton.

ii. Lobbies for resurfacing of the A442.

iii. Introduces a better system of speed and traffic management.
51/20. Jubilee Play Park.
The play park has had a risk assessment carried out in terms of the site and the pandemic and posters have been placed at the re-opened site. The ROSPA inspection has been completed and two repairs have been actioned. The first related to a broken coupling on the ‘basket’ swing, the second is a replacement pole on the junior swing. The by-monthly site reports will re-commence for the next meeting.

52/20. Defibrillator update.

 The defibrillator is functioning well after the recent by-monthly inspection.
53/20. Finance.

1. The bank reconciliation statement and half yearly budget statement had been circulated and agreed by members.

2. The following payments were agreed by the Parish Council:

	100259
	Play safety Ltd (ROSPA inspection)
	£  86.40

	100260
	DM Payroll Services (payroll)
	£  28.50

	100261
	DM Payroll Services (data protection)
	£110.60

	100262
	HMRC (PAYE)
	£215.40

	100263
	Clerks half year salary (salary)
	£966.46

	100264
	Clerks expenses and reimbursements (expenses) 
	£120.00


3. Members agreed the Risk Assessment for 20/21 which will be signed by the Chairman and Clerk.

4. Members received the Parish Councils Asset Register for 20/21 and in doing so requested that the Clerk undertake a re-assessment of values for some potential replacements assets. The play equipment and bus shelter would be looked at again and members requested that the tree behind the bus shelter be raised with the Estate because of its closeness and the potential to cause structural damage.  
Matters for Consideration at the next meeting: Standard agenda, plus the ‘A’ boards and visibility at the Hundred House and the grassed area in front of property on the Bridgnorth Road.
Meeting closed at 8.50pm 
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